

Cheselbourne Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Cheselbourne Parish Council
Held in the Village Hall 
December 3rd 2012 at 7.30pm


Present:	Mrs Sue Widdowson (Chair)
		Mr Robin Armstrong
		Mr Bryan Bere
		Mr Leon Haynes
		Mr Tony Paul
		Mrs Tiggy Greenwood

In Attendance: Mrs Judy Coleman (Clerk), Mr Patrick Cooke (District
Councillor)  Mr David Crowhurst (County Councillor) and several members of the public

1.	Apologies:  Cllr Martyn Northover

2.	Minutes of Previous Meeting:  approved and signed by Chair

3.	Matters arising: new cushion fall floor on playground has been put down and rest stored away.  
Rivers Arms: Cllr Greenwood has corresponded with Mr Mirracca but has heard nothing back.  Cllr Cooke explained that Mr Hodges had asked for a viability statement to be lodged, but had only just heard from the applicants and he expected to be able to post it on the Planning Website soon to enable people to comment.  Cllr Greenwood had emailed Mr Mirracca making it clear that the villagers wanted a be larger space for the ‘pub/cafe’.  Cllr Cooke explained that any comments the villagers had should be forward to WDCC in the next couple of weeks.

Cllr Crowhurst explained that the election of the crime/police commissioner was interesting and he felt, beneficial.  He also explained that there is now a ‘police panel’ of 17 all of whom, with the exception of two, are elected councillors. The job of this panel is to hold the police and crime commissioner to account and they will be preparing a budget. Cllr Crowhurst also announced that Debbie Ward is now chief executive for County Council.  Two directorships for children and social care are also now being advertised.  He told the meeting that £15 million to be saved in next years budget and finally that Broadband in the area is also being looked at and being worked on.  

4.Planning: Application No 1/D/12/001124:  Conservatory, Aspen Barn,
Cheselbourne, Dorchester DT2 7NX – Approved
Application No 1/D/12/000675:  Replace windows in twentieth century extension to listed cottage.  – Refused – Appeal lodged 24.10.12
     	Planning Applications: 
	Application No 1/D/12/001485: Single Storey Extensipn to Aspen Barn
	Circulated to Councillors and no objections lodged


4.	Finance: Balance at Bank as at 10/12/12 			£1896.95
			Cheques to be paid	BDO (Audit) 		£  60.00
						DCC (grass cutting)	£  507.00
			Royal British Legion				£  20.00
			Clerk November				£100.00
			Cheques paid 	Giffords (bark)		£483.60
			Clerk	October				£100.00


5.	Highways and Rights of Way: Cllr Tony Paul explained that they have tarmac over hydrant opposite Carriers Cottage and that maybe this should be looked at.

6.	Correspondence: there were several items on the table, including the latest planning applications for people to look at.

7.	Open session: a member of the public asked about the ponds at Higher Melcombe in regards to flooding. A general discussion was had and Cllr Greenwood explained that the Environment Agency had reported after an inspection that the pipe work in question is sufficient to allow the water to flow out.  Cllr Greenwood also explained that the pipe that has been put in is very small therefore it does fill up very quickly and agreed that she feels that this is a concern although the Agency disagree.  Cllr Paul agreed to look further into this matter and to ask Environment Agency for a copy of the paperwork of the ponds and pipe work.  Cllr Paul also asked that photographs could be taken when the water next goes over the bund so that these can be sent to the Agency.  Cllr Greenwood also suggested that the villagers should keep advising the Environment Agency and Dorset County Council about any concerns they had on this matter. Cllr Paul also explained that the extreme weather has not helped – going from drought to very heavy rain. Concerns were also raised about the storm drains in the village not being emptied regularly – it was suggested again that anyone with concerns needs to contact DCC.
 	
	(Cllr Cooke had to leave to session to attend another meeting elsewhere -	8pm) 

8.	Any Other Business: Grass cutting – Cllr Widdowson explained that the last total for cutting the grass had come in at £507 and that this seems to be very expensive. It was agreed that perhaps we should look elsewhere for next year. 

9.	Cllr Widdowson thanked everyone for coming. Meeting finished at 8.10pm.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 7TH JANUARY 7.30PM 



